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Important Agreement between the University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani" and the
International Center for Economic Studies on European Funds.

On April 6, 2023, at the Senate of the Italian Republic, the First International Conference on
European Funds was held, attended by academic actors from North America and the Euro-
Mediterranean Zone.

In this significant meeting, the Rector of the University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani," Prof.
Dr. Skender Topi, signed a strategic cooperation agreement with the President of the
International Center for Economic Studies on EU Funds , Prof. Santi Tomaselli, along with
Prof. Michele Vincenti from the Western University of Canada, as well as the Representative of
Foreign Affairs and Business of Egypt, Prof. Basem Ibrahim.

In his welcoming speech, Prof. Skender Topi expressed:
"I am pleased because this agreement, signed in one of the most important buildings of Italian

institutions, such as the Senate of the Republic, marks an achievement for the University of Elbasan
in the field of scientific cooperation on European Funds."
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Cooperation agreement between UE and ILD

Today, the Cooperation Agreement was signed by the Rector of the University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani,"
Prof. Dr. Skender Topi, and the High Inspector of Justice, Mr. Artur Metani, with the aim of collaboration in
deepening and exchanging knowledge in the field of justice, undertaking activities of mutual interest. Following
that, the High Inspector of Justice delivered an open lecture to students and academic staff of the Department of
Justice on the topic "The Role of the High Inspectorate of Justice in the new architecture of the justice system."

Deputy Minister of Justice in the EU

National Conference

At the University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani," an open
lecture was held by the Deputy Minister of Justice and
Deputy Chief Negotiator, Mrs. Adea Pirdeni. Mrs. Pirdeni
presented to the students about the progress of Albania's
accession negotiations with the European Union - Chapter
23 "Judiciary and Fundamental Rights," emphasizing the
importance of this process for citizens as a whole, as well as
for lawyers, history students, and journalists. The Deputy
Rector of the University, Prof. Dr. Elvira Fetahu, in her
welcoming speech, expressed the importance of the
functioning of justice in ensuring a just and equal society, as
well as the role of students in supporting and improving the
justice system in our country.
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The University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani" participated in
the National Conference on the theme "University-Business
Cooperation, one of the pillars of modernization of higher
education and research," organized by AKKSHI and MAS. The
University of Elbasan is the recipient of several projects funded
by AKKSHI, and in this conference, it was presented in the
discussion panel by the Deputy Rector of the university, Prof.
Dr. Elvira Fetahu, with a research-scientific project.
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Conference of Rectors

On April 20, 2023, the next meeting of the Conference of Rectors of Higher Education
Institutions in Albania took place. During this meeting, several important issues of common
interest for Higher Education Institutions in the country were discussed, including:
Continuous communication with the Ministry of Education and Sports regarding the
implementation of certain legislative initiatives, such as the development of distance learning
programs, determination of language proficiency levels for candidates pursuing third-cycle
Doctoral and specialization studies.

Coordination of common policies and agreement on achieving an agreement between the
Republic of Cyprus, Greece, and Albania within the framework of European developments in
Higher Education with mutual interest for the participating parties and beyond.

Preliminary approval of the project strategy for an environmentally friendly university.

The members of the Conference of Rectors unanimously reconfirmed the leadership of the
Conference, re-electing the current chairman, Prof. Dr. Artan Hoxha, and two (2) vice-
chairmen, Prof. Dr. Skender Topi and Prof. Dr. Tonin Gjuraj.

At the end of the meeting, the Chairman of the Conference of Rectors requested all
conference members to inform all students of public and non-public Higher Education
Institutions about their participation in the International Student Conference on May 18-19,
2023.
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International Week, Krakow, Poland

The University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani" participated in the International Week organized by the
University of Economics in Krakow, Poland. As part of the activities, an official meeting was also held between
the Vice-Rector of the University of Elbasan, Prof. Elvira Fetahu, and Prof. Pawet Lula, Vice-Rector of the
University of Economics. During this meeting, they discussed the successful long-term cooperation between the
two institutions and the possibilities for expanding this collaboration in the future.

Open Lecture at FSHMT The Kangaroo Math Olympiad

A

Mathematics is the language spoken by exact sciences as well
as our everyday lives. Fostering the desire to learn mathematics
is a priority in our daily work. On Saturday, under the
supervision of the Department of Mathematics, the Kangaroo
Math Olympiad took place at the premises of the University of
Elbasan.

As part of the agreement with Tampere University of Applied
Sciences in Finland, the Department of Nursing at the Faculty
of Medical Technical Sciences held an open lecture on the
topic "Genomics, The future of Nursing" as the final word and
current challenge in nursing. The lectures were delivered by
Prof. Arja Halkoaho, currently serving as the Principal
Lecturer and leader of "Genetic and Genomic Nursing
Education - GenoNurse," as well as Senior Lecturer, Msc/PhD
Cand. Mari Laaksonen. The lecture was attended with great
interest by the academic staff and students of this faculty.
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Scientific Symposium at FSHMT

The Scientific Symposium "The Impact of COVID-19 on the Organization and Management of the Healthcare
System, Implementation of a Mathematical Epidemiological Model" took place in the premises of the Faculty of
Technical Medical Sciences. This event marked the successful conclusion of the first project won by the Faculty
of Technical Medical Sciences in collaboration with the Department of Mathematics, thanks to the continuous
cooperation with the Agency of Scientific Research and Innovation. The Vice Rector of the University, Prof. Dr.
Elvira Fetahu, in her welcoming speech, expressed the importance of this symposium in reshaping scientific
research within the framework of nationally funded programs by AKKSHI, in which the University of Elbasan

has actively participated with satisfactory involvement and tangible results.

The Business Advisory Board

Book promotion

The University of Elbasan "Aleksandér Xhuvani" held its first meeting
within the framework of the Business Advisory Board in collaboration
with the Career Counseling and Alumni Sector. Representatives from
Elite Travel Group conducted a meeting with students from various
study programs with the aim of informing and raising awareness
about the importance and potential of tourism in our country, as well
as the opportunities offered by this sector for creating new job
positions. The need to guide students in this sector was emphasized
to provide them with the opportunity to stay and invest in their own
development and the development of the country. For years, the
University of Elbasan has established agreements with the most
prestigious businesses in the Elbasan region to assist students
through workshops, training, projects, and employment opportunities.
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Within the activities of the Faculty of Humanities, with the support of
the University of Elbasan's Rectorate, the Department of Literature
and Journalism, in collaboration with the Department of Linguistics,
organized today the promotion of the book "William Shakespeare" by
Victor Hugo, translated by Abdulla Rami and Ermira Xhomagqi-Godo.
Present at the event were professors and students from both
departments, as well as students from "Dhaskal Todri" high school, who
expressed their thoughts and evaluations of this work, and discussed its
values and innovations in Albanian literature. The book's translator,
Ms. Ermira Xhomaqi-Godo, portrayed the long journey and dedicated
work of several decades in bringing this "sui generis" work with
multidimensional values to the Albanian reader. The promotion took
place in the premises of the University of Elbasan's Library.
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